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PRESS RELEASE

Ministers stress partnerships and voluntary targets
for reducing hazardous wastes

Geneva, 29 October 2004 – Concerned that the sheer volume of wastes is overwhelming national capacities to cope, the Basel Convention’s member governments are urging greater efforts to minimize hazardous wastes at source – which will in turn reduce the financial incentives that drive the illegal dumping that inspired the Convention’s adoption 15 years ago.

The Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal, which concluded a one-week meeting here today, has adopted a ministerial statement setting out strategies for mobilizing additional resources to address hazardous wastes.

The statement calls for strengthening partnerships with industries and other international organizations and agreements, in particular the Rotterdam Convention on trade in hazardous chemicals and pesticides and the Stockholm Convention on Persistent Organic Pollutants. It also encourages governments to consider setting their own individual or regional targets for minimizing wastes.

“Hundreds of millions of tonnes of hazardous wastes are generated globally every year – and the quantities are rising. Reversing this upward trend over the next few decades will require a new industrial revolution that decouples waste generation from economic growth,” said Klaus Töpfer, Executive Director of the United Nations Environment Programme, which provides the Convention’s secretariat.

“This massive challenge can best be met by joining together the resources and energies of a wide range of stakeholders. The Basel Convention can play an important role in generating the partnerships and collaboration needed for ensuring success,” he said.


This week’s meeting has also taken a number of legal and technical decisions. It has launched new talks for determining the legal status of obsolete ships (which generally contain large amounts of hazardous wastes) on route to ship-breaking yards and for addressing the problem of abandoned ships. It has also adopted technical guidelines on best practices for managing wastes containing PCBs, furans, dioxins and other persistent organic pollutants (POPs).

Note to journalists: For more information, please contact Michael Williams at +41-22-917-8242, +41-79-4091528 (cell), or michael.williams@unep.ch. See also www.basel.int.


